
Neighborhood Council #7 

13 June 2016 

Great Falls Civic Center – Gibson Room, 7PM 

Council Members in attendance were Lisa Meyers, Dustin Gibson, Mark Frisbie, and Jim Super. 

 

7:03 PM, Lisa Meyers called the meeting to order and led the council in the pledge of allegiance. 

 

 

Old Business 
 

Jim Super moved to adopt the May minutes, second by Lisa.  Minutes were approved unanimously. 

 

 

Committee Reports 
 

Brownfield Committee:  Dustin reported that the Washington School was approved for Phase 1.  Next 

Brownfield meeting to be on Wednesday to discuss Falls Construction. 

 

Police Report: Mark Frisbie reported that no new meetings were held. 

 

Council of Councils:  Lisa reported that turnout was low at the Council of Councils meeting.  The 

Parks and Rec’s survey was discussed, and citizens seem to like lots of parks.  Fireworks were 

discussed, but nothing new came up.  Neighborhood Council #5 will be meeting 7PM on Monday, June 

20
th

 at the Great Falls Specialty Clinic to discuss the new Super 1 and new Walmart progress.   

 

 

New Business 
 

Mark Frisbie introduced Mark Dunn, who is running for State House of Representatives District 23.  

Mark Frisbie described Mr. Dunn as honest.  Mark Dunn said he wants to make the state better for his 

girls. 

 

Jim Super brought up a corner on a one way street that is made dangerous by the parking of a RV on 

that corner.  Some solutions discussed were to write a nice note to leave on the windshield, call police, 

call vehicle as abandoned, or propose a change in traffic ordinances to the City Commission members. 

 

An unnamed citizen living in an apartment on 3
rd

 Ave. N is having a few problems with neighbors 

smoking in and near the apartment building.  She is allergic to smoke, but smoke gets into the building 

and specifically her apartment, causing her concern about her health. She also said the lighting at night 

is unsafely dim, and a stranger ran at her when she opened the main apartment door after dark.  She 

was advised to begin documenting all of her smoke problems, and have a heart-to-heart with her 

landlord about the unsafe lighting and smoke. 

 

Jim Super moved to adjourn, and Mark Frisbie seconded, with unanimous approval. 

 

Next NC#7 meeting is planned for 11 July 2016. 


